
Carclaze Newsletter - Spring Term 12 - 28 March 2025 

Email: emoseley@car.celtrust.org or head@car.celtrust.org 

acolwill@car.celtrust.org 

For mental health support 

slenz-williams@car.celtrust.org 

For safeguarding concerns 

primarysafeguarding@car.celtrust.org 

Telephone: 01726 74194 - Wraparound Care (after hours) 07821595894 

Website: www.carclazesch.org - Head Teacher: Mr Simon Pollard  

Dear Parents and Carers 

 

Thank you to everyone for supporting our 'Break the Rules' day today. It has been fabulous 
to see all the children arriving in such a colourful array of non-uniform - from Iron Man to 
Pyjamas and slippers, and football players to Elsa! We will share with you the total funds 
raised as soon as we know. 

 

It has been a busy week again in school. We were pleased to welcome the families of our 
Y6 children to their book and babble session. It was lovely to see them sharing books and a 
biscuit together! We also welcomed, Rob Wells from the Seal Conservation Trust, who led a 
very informative assembly for the children.  

 

Finally, a reminder that we have a Friends BINGO event taking place tonight at school and 
would love to see as many of you there as possible. The Friends work so hard behind the 
scenes helping to raise crucial money for our school and your children. Thank you to all of 
those involved in tonight's event, and also all the other fundraising events that take place.  

 

The weather looks to be good for the weekend, so I hope you have some time to enjoy it. 

 

Best wishes  

Amanda Colwill 



We had a visit this week from Author 

Robert Wells who wrote the book 

‘Excuse me, are you my mum’.   

Children took part in an assembly and 

Robert talked about his work with the 

Seal Research Trust. 

 

Robert has left 10 signed copies of his book.  If you would like 

a copy - they are available from the school office at a reduced 

price of £7.00.  Proceeds will go to the Seal Trust. 

Many Thanks  

 

 

Cornwall Council Crossing Patrol 

Today is Anita’s last day as our Crossing Lady on Carclaze Road - we would all like to 

wish her luck and thank her for safely crossing the children over the years. 

We haven’t heard yet if Anita is being replaced so please remind children to cross 

safely when walking to and from school. 



 

Healthy Snacks 

Please can we remind parents that during break time - children can bring a 

healthy fruit snack (all year groups).  We try to encourage this over crisps 

and biscuits. 

Children in Key Stage 1 receive a government provided fruit snack, we would 

encourage Key Stage 2 children to bring along fruit as well. 

Thank you for your support with this.   

Clubs Update: 

Busy Bees - Please note - there will be no Busy Bees on Friday 4 April.  We will close at end 

of school time on this day.   

******** 

There will be no Netball and Football Club Week Beginning 24 March 2025.  We have a fixture 

on Tuesday at home.   

Karate Club - Friday 21 Mach is week 8 of Karate Club.  It will restart in the Summer Term. 

Clubs - Friday 28 March—Final day of after school activities clubs.  New schedule to follow in 

the summer term.  There will be no activities running after school  during the last week of the 

spring term - with the exception of Cook and Taste which will finish on Tuesday 1 April 2025.  

 

Certificate Winners  

Perranporth - O.Turner - you sparkle in maths with your enthusiasm and 

accuracy.  Keep it up. 

 

 



Year 6 Diary Dates: 

12 May - SATS Week 

3 June - London Residential  

16 July and 17 July 2025 - Year 6 Play to Parents - 6.30pm Start - information on tickets to 
follow.  

24 July 2025 - Year 6 Disco -  6.00pm until /8.00pm 

25 July 2025 - Leavers assembly for Year 6 parents - 9.15am  

 

SATS Week - We will provide breakfast for the children during this week and they can come 
into school at 8.00am for food and time with their friends before exams start.  We hope to 

provide a hearty breakfast and relaxed start to each day of SATS week.  

Letters will come home with more information on the above.   

 

 

Notice of Changes to Wraparound Care 

From - 22 April 2025 

Breakfast Club 

Carclaze School will run a free universal breakfast club for 30 minutes prior to the start of the 

school day from the start of the summer term on Tuesday 22 April. 

At Carclaze School this will run from 8.05 until 8.35 including a small breakfast of toast and 

jam (please bring your water bottles) 

We will continue to open at 7.30 for 35 minutes which will require a £2.50 charge 

If you are booked for the 7.30-8.05 slot then this booking will run right through until 8.35 

(charged at £2.50) 

BOOKING IS ESSENTIAL, IN ADVANCE THROUGH PARENT PAY -  

Please ensure children are dropped off and signed in at the start of the day. 

Busy Bees 

New Opening Hours from Tuesday 22 April 2025 

Busy Bees after school club will close at 5.00pm 



 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Spanish After School Club for Reception and Years 1 & 2 

Spanish Club with BilinguaSing Cornwall will be continuing after school for reception and Years 
1 & 2. After a successful 6 week trial block, bookings have now opened up for the last few 
weeks of this term and the summer term.  

 

- Only 6 spaces left 

- Mondays 3.15-4.15pm from Monday 24th March 

- £5 per session, 11 sessions in total (£55 for the block)  

- Sibling discounts available. 

 Book here: https://bilinguasing-cornwall.classforkids.io/info/18 

 

New Spanish Lunch Club for Years 3-6 

Due to popular demand, bookings are now open for a Spanish lunch club with BilinguaSing 
Cornwall for Years 3-6. Come and learn some Spanish through music, games and storytelling!  

 

- 15 spaces available, first come first served. 

- Mondays 12.30-1pm from Monday 28th April 

- £4.25 per session, 9 sessions in total (£38.25 for the block) 

- Sibling discounts available 

- Book here: https://bilinguasing-cornwall.classforkids.io/info/32 

 

Contact paige@bilinguasing.com or text 07303 018 513 if you have any questions about the 
clubs. 
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